
Activities Director Report 
School Board Meeting 

May 16, 2016 
Jeremy Christensen 

 
Spring Sports: 

Track & Field – The Wolverine tracksters will be traveling to Wheaton tonight for a 
makeup meet from April.  The Pheasant Conference Meet will also be held in Wheaton 
on Thursday.  Subsections are scheduled for May 26th and the Section Meet will again be 
held at MSUM on June 2nd. 

 
Softball – The Lady Wolverines are at Barnesville tonight for a nonconference game.  
They will host LQPV on Thursday before heading to Brandon on Friday for their last 
regular season game.  Playoffs will start on Tuesday May 24th and we will find out what 
seed we are and who we play on Wednesday. 

 
Baseball – The Wolverine Baseball team is playing a doubleheader between Dawson-
Boyd and WHN tonight and they have two more games with Ashby to wrap up their 
regular season.  They will start playoffs on May 31st and will get seeded on May 25th. 

 
Golf – The CGB Golfers competed at Tipsinah Mounds today which is their last meet 
before the first round of Sections at Benson on May 25th.  The final round for Sections 
will be June 1st.   

 
Meetings: 
We had a Pheasant Conference Meeting on April 27, 2016.  The following is the agenda and 
discussion from the meeting. 
 

1. Approval of the Agenda – Yes   
2. Approval of the Minutes – Yes  
3. Financial Report - $4552.68 
4. Discussion on the MSHSL Area Meeting – The meeting and topics were well received.  

The AD’s enjoyed the breakout sessions about enrollment issues for cooperative 
sports programs. 

5. Discussion on the Region 6A Meeting – Dates and sites for playoffs tabled until May. 
6. Discussion on HLA’s letter after the Conference Basketball Meeting – Everyone is good 

and ready to move forward with HLA as a dual member for next year. 
7. Discussion on hosting BBB games at UMM on 2-11-17 – Lynette will contact Dave 

Marso in BL to see if the Little 8 would be interested in playing.  If so we will play a 
total of 6 games.  If not we will play a total of 3 games. 



8. Discussion on admission prices for each school – CGB=6 & 4, Hancock=6 & 4, 
Ortonville=6 & 4, WHN=5 & 3 

9. Discussion on participation fees – CGB=40 for HS and 25 for JH.  Hancock=30 for HS 
and 20 for JH.  Herman=45 for HS and 35 for JH.  Ortonville=60 for HS and 30 for JH.  
Wheaton=60 for HS and 40 for JH. 

10. Discussion on JH BBB season – Possibilities of shortening the season and splitting Boys 
and Girls so that they do not overlap. 

11. Discussion on Section Golf Format – We feel it will be tough for the course to monitor 
if any athletes play on the course in-between the first and second round. 

12. Discussion on Conference Track Meet – Coaches Meeting at 4pm, Field Events at 
4:15pm, and Running Events at 4:30pm.   

13. Discussion on a gift for Dale Skallerud – We will purchase a $50 gift card and give to 
him at his retirement party. 

14. Hancock Requested Addmission into the Conference for Softball starting in 2016-17 – 
Approved 

15. Next Meeting is Monday May 23rd at noon in Morris 
 
 
Advertisments Needed:  

I think we should advertise for the following coaching positions; JH GBB, JV BBB, 
Danceline Advisor, JV BB, Golf (?) 

 


